

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectmen@brookline.nh.us http://www.brookline.nh.us

Minutes Board of Selectmen Non Public Session (1) Monday, October 22, 2012

Selectmen Clarence Farwell, Jack Flanagan and John Carr were present along with Town Administrator Tad Putney when the session began at 6:15 pm.

Hiring Part Time Police Officer

Chief Quigley provided background information on Nick Lavoie who he would like to hire as a part time police officer. Nick went through the hiring process back when we hired Scott Todisco and Mike Richard and ranked #1 in the testing process. Chief Quigley said that Nick is not certified and therefore will need to go to the part time academy from February 9th through May 10th. The Chief said he was looking to fill one or two shifts a week with Nick once he is certified. The Chief noted that most certified officers who are currently looking for work are seeking 32 hours per week and Brookline cannot provide a part time officer with that amount of hours. Nick has an Associates Degree in Criminal Justice.

John moved, seconded by Jack to appoint Nick Lavoie as a part time police officer. Voted 3-0.

Darrell arrived at 6:25.

Chief Quigley brought Nick Lavoie in to meet the Board.

Minutes submitted by Tad Putney.

Clarence L. Farwell

Darrell Philnot

ack B. Flanagah

Karl D. Dowling